Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, August 13, 2009

Attendees:   Jim Anding, Kitty Anding, Jo Anne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Amanda Chau, Ben Crouch, Dave Cunningham, Marianne Dent, Lourdes Hasson, Terry Junek, Kate Kelly, Jimmie Killingsworth, Charlene Lusk, Mark Ojah, Jane Packard, Jean Paul, N. Jay Pritchard, Punnee Soonthornpoct, Jerry Taylor, Jessica Taylor, Manuelita Ureta, Betty Vermeire, Jim Waldson, Jean Webster, Ginny West, and Mary Dabney Wilson.
The meeting was called to order by President Betty Vermeire at 6:40pm.
Business Meeting

Announcements:  

Name tags for new members and those who requested a replacement are here and ready for pickup.  Please sign that you picked your name tag up.
Remember:  Our October meeting will be one week later than usual:  October 15.  

The annual State Texas Master Naturalist Meeting is scheduled for October 23-25, 2009 at Mo Ranch in Hunt, Texas.  Speak with Betty Vermeire about the many opportunities to get involved, if you are interested in going.  

Rio Brazos Audubon Society is having a field trip August 15 to Sheldon Lake Station Park.  This year the College Station Christmas Bird Count will be Saturday, December 19.
Treasurer’s Report:  Lourdes reported that we have approx. $1478, with four new checks for the new class.  Some members have still not paid dues.  
Committee Reports
Membership:  Manuelita asked that July hours be reported to Jackie Girouard at jackiegir@gmail.com.  

Volunteer Services:  

TCWC:  Dwight reported that the latest workday was very helpful and a lot was accomplished.  The gardens look good.  

Junior Naturalist Program:  The Junior Naturalist program hosted a total of 795 people this summer and made a total of three field trips with about 12 people on each trip.  Many thanks to the parents and children and all the volunteers who helped make it such a successful program this summer.
Advanced Training:  Terry Junek reported on the following advanced training opportunities: 
Master Composter Training is scheduled for 8/18, 8/19, 8/20, 8/22 at the College Station Conference Center.  Sixteen hours of AT credit is available.

Alston Thoms will be speaking at the Brazos Valley Museum (6pm August 20) on native plants foods used by people of the Post Oak Savannah.  It is similar to the talk he gave to our group, but if you missed that talk, you can get credit for attending this one.  
Sunday, August 23 the Houston Gem and Mineralogy Society is hosting a fossil collecting trip.

Training (and Publicity to Recruit Trainees):  Jimmie Killingsworth said that a full program for fall training is confirmed and ready to go.  Hosts are assigned.  The training program is scheduled for 50 hours to allow for an absence or two.  Current members can attend any of the sessions and can receive AT credit for attending training that they have not had.

Amanda confirmed at least four applicants and possibly two more.  Jean Webster is putting up recruiting flyers, and Jim Waldson has talked about the program on tv; Doug Welsh talked about the program with Jimmie Killingsworth on Doug’s radio show.
Outreach: 
Park Hudson Trail Project:  Jim Waldson reported that the committee has met three times and submitted a plan to the City of Bryan.  The plan was accepted.  Heather Prestridge will work on signage and Jim would like us to develop an educational program.  The City of Bryan would like the target audience to be adults and children from junior high up.  (Park Hudson Trail is a linear park with trailhead off Boonville Road between Copperfield and University.)  
Newsletter:  Jimmie said the summer issue of the newsletter will be out soon.  Please submit material. 
Web Site:  No report.
Social Committee:  The last social was at Fratello’s last Friday 8/28.  The next social is scheduled for The Longhorn Restaurant, now in downtown Bryan.  
Historian:  No report.
New Business:  Jo Anne Bates described a new project that could be a volunteer opportunity project for us.  She (with others) is setting up a garden at Johnson Elementary School in Bryan.  More information to come.

Betty Vermeire reminded everyone that Rio Brazos Audubon is scheduling Birding 101 walks for the first Saturday of every month.  Meet in the parking lot at Lick Creek Park.

Another possible new volunteer idea is for TMN’ers to create a butterfly or other garden at Veteran’s Park.  Mary Dabney Wilson and Jean Paul will look into this idea.
Jean Paul motioned for adjournment; Mary Dabney Wilson seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm.

Danielle Greer, Research Associate at Texas A&M University and Biology Instructor at Blinn College, will talk about “Water Issues in Texas:  The Guadalupe Estuary and Endangered Whooping Crane as Models for Concern.”  
